WESTVIEW VILLAGE HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION, INC

ANNUAL /BUDGET MEETING

MINUTES

DECEMBER 20, 1999

Present for the Board:

Mike McAuliffe (President)

Marvin Kohn     (Vice President)

Dan Nigro          (Secretary)

Paul Goldbach    (Director)

Absent:       Robert Buto  (Director)

Present for Management:

Jim Miles

Bob Mahler

Meeting called to order at 7:45 by Mike McAuliffe.  Mike McAuliffe introduced the Board Members.  Mike McAuliffe reviewed the status of the four landscape projects in the community as well as street sign repair, entry wall and sign repainting and median curb cleaning.

The issue of lighting along 101st Way was reviewed and tabled for further discussion.

Jim Miles gave the property managers report and updated the Board on the transition from the previous Management Company.

In response to a question from the floor, Jim Miles informed them that the service companies will be monitored for performance, i.e. cut schedules by lawn maintenance. 

Jim Miles gave the treasurers report and reviewed the 1999 and 2000 year budgets.

Mike McAuliffe moved to approve the year 2000 Budget, seconded by Marvin Kohn and approved by all.  The issue of contingency reserve funds was discussed and tabled for future review.

Consolidated is to get surveys by paving contractors to get a realistic cost for road replacement as it relates to the road replacement reserve fund.

Mike McAuliffe opened the meeting up to the floor for ideas and suggestions for community projects.

1. Change the 25-mph speed sign at the entrance to 15-mph.  Board approved change.

2. Installation of a fountain in the lake, tabled for further discussion.

3. Installation of a sound barrier berm along north end of community.  Tabled for further review.

4. Post a removable sign at entrance for notification of the meetings, Board approved.

5. Marvin Kohn appointed chairman for the mailbox replacement project.  Management will supply color photos and contact Postal Craft for estimates and samples to be installed at the Kohn residence.

6. Mike McAuliffe requested that homeowners submit their e-mail addresses to him in order to improve communication within the community.

7. Installation of a gate and/or guard to the community was discussed and tabled for future review.

Jim Miles apprised the Members present that due to a lack of quorum the current Board will continue to sit until such time that the Board calls another meeting for elections.

Mike McAuliffe moved to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Marvin Kohn and approved by all.

Meeting adjourned at 9:25 p.m.

__________________________

Mike McAuliffe, President

